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Task Order 

ADDENDUM# 1 
TO#: 2025-021 

September 30, 2024 
 

For the provision of 

 LAUREL PARK TRAIL 
IMPROVEMENTS 

 
A mandatory pre-bid meeting was held at Laurel Park on 
September 17, 2024 at 10:00 A.M. (EST).  The following people 
were in attendance: 
 
Brent Holloway – Director, Hall County Parks & Community 
Services 
 
Brandon Smith - Assistant Director, Hall County Parks & 
Community Services 
 
Mike Hawkins – Buyer, Hall County 
 
Madeline Layson – Multiplex, LLC 
 
Mark Gravitt – Chattahoochee Group 
 
Brent Holloway noted that there are some areas where tree roots 
might be an issue and that the bridge has been completed 
internally.  He also stated that no approvals from the Corps of 
Engineers, nor Washington D.C. will be needed for this project.  
He would like the quotes to include the demolition of the current 
trail and replacement with either concrete (preferred), or a 
suitable replacement.  The trail should be (6) to (8) feet wide and 
a uniform width for the entire length of the trail.  
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The following questions were asked, and the answers follow: 
 
Q – What is the length of the trail? 
A – Approximately (1) mile. 
 
Q – What kind of access will there be for demolition and construction of the trail? 
A – No concrete trucks will be allowed.  All materials will need to be transported via 
conveyance. 
 
Q – What will the PSI need to be? 
A – 3,000 PSI. 
 
Q – The task order states the trail is approximately 5,100 total square feet which at 8’ 
wide would only equate to around an 8th of a mile.  Was this supposed to be stated 
as approximately 5,100 linear feet, as that would be approximately a mile? 
A – Yes, that’s correct. That should be stated as “approximately 5,100 linear feet.” 
 
Q - In the scope of work, it states that for the demolition, they want to “Mill out 2” of 
existing.”  Do you indeed want it “Milled” out? 
A – Yes, we would need the 2 inches taken out. 
  

 
Mike Hawkins 
Issuing Officer 
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